Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

February 10, 2022
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45PM.  Members present Flynn, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Garland Representative Jimmy Holmgren was in attendance to discuss the building at 313 E Main Street and Garland’s role in the process.  Garland would act as an intermediary between the Village and the contractor for the bidding process, the work performed on the building and any issues that may arise during the project.  Garlands materials would be purchased by the contractor for the project.  There would be a 30 year warranty held by the Garland Company.  
Nick Fedor is resigning from the Park Board so Vice Chairman Dan Gurich will run the board until a new president is appointed.  

Fiscal Officer Kim Fallon is resigning as of March 1, 2022.  There would be an executive session at the end of Council meeting to discuss the hiring of a new Fiscal Officer.  

Copies of the Village’s Future Plan Use will need to be distributed to the Zoning Board of Appeals, Planning Commission and Council by the March Committee of the Whole to begin discussing updating of the current plan.  

Kincannon would like to see a back up plan for many of the documents and plans.  All passwords should be in two places, two people should be on the Windstream contract, etc.  All necessary back up items should be identified and the second location determined.  Is there a need for someone to back up Mayor’s Court?  Fallon stated that there were already three contacts for Windstream:  Wayne Ramsey for the Police Department, the administrator and herself.  

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:31 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       Attested by: 
Gary Kincannon, Council President                          ______________________

 Date: ___________________________   
Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
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